
The meetingwas catted to order by chairperson Patsy Davis at 6:30 p.m. Members in attendance inctuded
Ryan Weeks, Harry DougLas, Michette Merritt, Mark Harrison, and Steve Finney. Steve Lucie and Mark l"lenn
were absent. Visitors inctuded JeffOtten, Aaron Feagain, Anthony Hopp, Karen Andrews, Barb Drodz, and
Marcia Lawson.

Ms. Andrews discussed that the Hearts of Hancock are in need of monetary funding if avaiLabte. Theyhadto
take out $'10,000 from their timited funds. lt had been discussed that the County Board coutd hetp them
monetarity with the ctosure of the pound. This witt be discussed with the finance committee.

Mr. Totten presented the ESDArepon. The ftood pl.ain has been checked and att tevets are okay. He
monitored a coupte of severe storms that went through the area. Ctimavision is meeting with Dattas Rural
Water on Thursday regarding putting a weather satettite(?) on their tower at Union-Dougtas Schoot. He is
getting an ambutance from EMS to use a command post in emergencies.

Mr. Feagain statedtheyhad 124catts, 100 were bittabte. There were 80 transports. Chartturnaroundtime
has gone from 28 hours to 13 hours. Medicare and Medicaid recertification was approved on May 30. Att
trucks are up and running. They are prepping 2 ambutances for sate. Mr. Totten witt be receiving one. The

other witt be going to auction. LaHarpe started an EMT ctass. Warsaw is finishing an EMT cl.ass the end of Juty
in which there are 9 students. The architects need to have their bids in by the end of Juty. They are hoping to
get the outside done before cotd season.

Mr. Hopp woutd tike to know what his job entaits. He has received 7 catts that were in municipatities and 1 in
the unincorporated areas. Therewas Lengthy discussion regardingthis. Heisontytodotransportsof animats
in which there may be a case of rabies. The owner of a dog is responsibl.e for notitying the administrator and
getting the dog quarantined.

It was discussed what to do with the pound. Ms. Merritt made a motion to demotish the buiLding and sett the
property. Mr. Harrison seconded the motion. Att members present voted aye. Ms. Davis wiLt ask Etgin Berry if
the highway department woutd be abte to demotish the buitding.

There was discussion regarding the Health Department and what control the board has over them. l'4 r.

Harrison woutd tike to work with the Heatth Department to teach aLternative heatth options to the pubtic,
maybe some pages on the website discussing ways to hetp reduce the risk of cancer, etc.

Ctaims were gone over. Motion to approve the bitts was made by Mr. Merritt, seconded by Mr. Harrison. Att
members present voted aye.

['4r. Finney made a motion to recess untit Juty 1 . Ms. Merritt seconded the motion. Att members present voted
aye. Meeting adjourned at 8:13 p.m.

Respectf utty submitted,

Patsy Davis, Committee Chair
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